February 11, 2019

TO: LOCSD Board of Directors
FROM: Director Vicki Milledge, District Representative to the Los Osos Fire Safe Focus Group

SUBJECT: Agenda ltem 9M — 3/7/2019 Board Meeting
Summary of the February 11, 2019 Los Osos Fire Safe Focus Group Meeting

The meeting opened at 10:00 a.m. with participant introductions.

The first item was a discussion regarding fire hazards in Monarch Grove. The goal is to reduce fire
hazards. The entry permit is still valid. The plan includes removing dead trees and as the butterflies have
mostly moved on, there will be no disruption to them.

The Civilian Conservation Corps is cleaning up eucalyptus debris in Montana de Oro.

The SLO County Fire Safe Council has applied for a one million dollar grant that would run from 2019 to
2022.

There will be a meeting on March 30" to discuss a Firewise Community Grant for the Cabrillo Estates
neighborhood. These grants provide an additional funding source for fire prevention. Los Osos is too big
for one grant from this program.

Governor Newsom's new executive orders may be out this winter. He has instructed CAL FIRE to make
an assessment to provide additional work regarding fire protection.

2019 Projects
¢ Community Wild Fire Protection Plan — Los Osos Appendix

¢ The Habitat Conservation Plan (HCP) has been impacted by the government shutdown and is still
intended to be completed this year. There will be an extensive public review period and we will be
notified through Supervisor Gibson's office of the comment period.

Future Projects
o Morro Shores Camper Issues
¢ Nipomo Dead-End
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